
NOTICE  

Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday February 28 2023 AT 5:30 P.M.  

AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

 AGENDA:  

 

• Sign Orders 

• Approve minutes from February 14, 2023 

• Other Business 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

                                                                                                                                           SELECTBOARD: 
                                                                                                                                                    Darren Pion-Chm.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                           Wayne Richardson 

Jennifer Blay 

  

MINUTES 

SELECTBOARD MEETING 

TOWN OF LOWELL 

Meeting held on February 28, 2023. 

  

Board members present:    

Darren Pion-Chm., Wayne Richardson, Jennifer Blay 

Christy Pion- Clerk/Asst. Treasurer/Selectboard Clerk 

Rebecca DiZazzo-Treasurer/Delinq. Tax Col. 

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. 

Guest: 

• Cheryl Clarke 

• Kitty Ufford-Chase 

• Ethel Chase 

Sign Orders: 

 

• Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.  

 

Minutes from February 14, 2023: 

 

• Minutes from February 14, 2023 were corrected and  approved by the Board unanimously. 

 

Other Business: 

 

• Truck weight permits were approved and signed by the Board for the following: BLACK OX 

TRUCKING, STRUCTURAL WOOD CORP., BLANCHARD OIL CO., INC., & CITY FEED 

& LUMBER CO., INC. 

• Kitty Ufford-Chase joined the meeting to ask the Boards permission to set up an informational booth 

for VECAN (Vermont Energy Climate Action Network). She would like to get a committee going 

called Lowell Energy Committee. For more information about energy committees, you can check 

out VECAN.org. The Board granted Kitty permission to do so.  

• Christy shared an email from Pope Memorial Frontier Animal Society . They had originally sent us a 

letter asking for $7000.00 dollars in ARPA money, the board had turned down that request. This 

request was for a significant lower amount. The request was for $1000 this time, after a small 



discussion between the Board members, they decided that $1000 was a reasonable request and 

granted it as they did not put their annual request in the town meeting article. 

• Jenn asked Becky about the electronic signs email. Becky shared what information she had. Jenn 

would like Becky to do a little more research and will discuss it further in a future meeting. 

 

 

 

Board Warrants:   

 

➢ General Order # 6     $                      25,634.41 

➢ General Order # 7     $                        1,226.15 

➢ Payroll  Order # 5     $                        6,736.83 

                                                                                                                                 __________________ 

                                                                                                                                   $           33,597.39 

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -                        

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion  

   

Next meeting date: March 14, 2023 at the Town Office Building. 

  

  

_____________________________________         ______________________________________  

 


